
Architects for two new buildings being planned for the San Diego Campus
have been selected.

August 7, 1961

The San Diego architectural firms of Deans-Martin, Associates and Ruocco & Delavie have been selected as
executive architects for two new buildings being planned for the San Diego Campus of the University of California,
according to J. W. Tippetts, campus Building Program Coordinator.

Deans-Martin, Associates, 666 Ash Street, will design Building E of the University's School of Science and
Engineering on Torrey Pines Mess. This will be a laboratory and office building of approximately 100,000 square
feet gross. It will house expansion of the science and engineering departments, providing library, classrooms and
laboratories for the beginning of undergraduate instruction in 1965. It should be under construction by the Fall of
1963 and ready for occupancy in the Fall of 1965.

Ruocco & Delawie, 3631 Fifth Avenue, will design a building for the San Diego Branch of the University's
statewide Institute of Geophysics and Planetary Physics. It will be a low-rise structure of approximately 20,000
square feet gross and will be erected on the Scripps Institution grounds on a site overlooking the ocean and the
shoreline. It will house 12 scientists and their staffs. Estimated to cost approximately $1 million, half of the project
will be financed from State funds with the remainder coming from the National Science Foundation and the Air
Force. Completion is expected in July of 1964.


